La Jolla Traffic & Transportation Board

Meets 4™ Thursday Monthly at
615 Prospect Street (Parks & Recreation Building)

Chair: Todd Lesser
Minutes of the August 26, 2010 meeting

Called to order: 4:04 PM

Attendees: Todd Lesser; Michele Addington; Rob Hildt; Van Inwegen; George Sutton; Patrick Ryan; Daisy Fitzgerald;
Dan Courtney; Keith Kelman

PUBLIC COMMENTS

1. Esther Viti representing the Nell Carpenter Beautification/Streetscape Committee of the La Jolla Town Council
Announced the September 11, 2010 Wall Street Clean up around the Post Office which is celebrating its 755 Birthday
on the same day from 9:00AM-12:00PM. Sign in table corner lvanhoe Street and Wall Street.

AGENDA

1. LAJOLLA CHRISTMAS PARADE AND HOLIDAY FESTIVAL: Ann Kerr from La Jolla Town Council presented.
53" parade, no changes from last year. Only issue cars parked on parade route and towed on parade day.

Motion: to approve project as presented, Ms. Addington Second Mr. Hildt Passed 8-0-0

2. RED CURB 1049 COAST BLVD: 3 feet of red curb to be installed on each side of the driveway.
Ms. Addington mentioned that all properties on the street have greater than the requested red curbing area.

Motion: to approve project as presented Mr. Sutton Second Mr. Ryan Passed 8-0-0

3. 743 PROSPECT STREET: removal of 2 passenger loading zone spaces along St. James by the Sea, frontage on
Silverado Street, retention of one space.
Mr. Lesser read a letter regarding the request from the St. James by the Sea Pastor.
Members asked for clarification on location of the Retention Space, which could not be determined.

Motion: to approve as presented Mrs. Fitzgerald Second Mr. Van Inwegen Passed 8-0-1

4. RECONSIDER PARKING PROPOSAL: Mary Star of the Sea — Girard Avenue and Kline Street
Project previously approved by Traffic and Transportation at its July meeting.
Pastor James Rafferty outlined the church’s operations and requested a reconsideration of last month’s action.
Mr. Sutton, Mr. Ryan, Mrs. Fitzgerald, Mr. Hildt, Mr. Lesser, Ms. Addington, Mr. Kelman and Mr. Courtney discussed
the various possibilities to provide most parking spaces for La Jolla and at the same time satisfy Mary Star of the Sea
need to have passenger loading/unloading where the current bus stop is located.

Motion: to approve “two parallel parking spaces on Girard Avenue (white curb, signed “Passenger Loading Zone,
9:30AM - 3:30PM, Monday to Saturday”) starting at corner of Kline/Girard and diagonal parking (1 hour) for the
remaining area currently red curbed for the old bus stop.

Mr. Sutton, Second Mr. Van Inwegen Passed 9-0-0

Adjournment: 4:43 PM

NEXT MEETING SEPTEMBER 23, 2010 at 4:00PM



